DO WE DARE TO THINK that Spring is really springing? Hope it is true and after such a beautiful day...it just may be true! Let's hope!

WE SORROW TONIGHT as we drape our charter once again...this time in loving memory of a dear little gal - our Anna Campi who died last week. Such a little lady and what a big spot she filled in our grange - and how she enjoyed the grange! Do you remember the stranger who came to our Halloween meeting about twenty-seven years ago..and nobody could figure out who the witch was? Not a word out of her for the entire even= ing, until the costumes came off...and there was the new member - Anna Campi. She often said the grange was one of the best things that ever hap= pened to her! She sang for many years with the Choristers and it always surprised me to see the little gal in the front row, with the big voice! She was a joy - we loved her and she will be missed. Our sympathy has been extended to Dominic and Joan and the family.

WITH THE LOSS OF OUR last meeting it was a record never attained before - to lose four meetings at the beginning of a year. That is the kind of record you don't want - let's hope it doesn't get repeated.

OUR CORNED BEEF/CABBAGE dinner was held this past Sunday once again thanks to Mother
Nature. We had a decent crowd
but not what we should have
had. Thanks to all those who
came -- and to all those who did
the work! It went well.

BIRDS OF PREY drew a good crowd of more than sixty people, which was wonderful

If people turned out that well for birds of prey, we should have a tremendous crowd for BEARS! AsI Mary Thomes about her bears! AND DON'T FORGET on APRIL 16 it will be Blue Grass Music that will fill the hall. Hope you will be there also.

POMONA MEETS TOMORROW at Riverton Grange Hall, starting at 10:30. While many cannot make a day meeting others can, so we are hoping for a good crowd. Usually have quite a few visitors also. Lunch at noon for \$2.00 = program in the afternoon.

THANKS TO JUDY LOWELL for the refreshments tonight. Sharon Winn was supposed to work with her, but couldn't make it - so in true Judy style, she did the whole thing and we thank her. Also thanks to all who remembered to bring items for the country store. NEXT MEETING will be First and Second degrees - we are sure of two candidates - perhaps four. Also some visitors perhaps. Doesn't that sound positive? Refreshments will be by Dom and Joan Campi.

Our Inspection this year will be on April 26 - the third and fourth degree night, with supper at 6:30. More about that next meeting.

DON'T FORGET THE COUNTRY STORE DOWNSTAIRS.

DON'T FORGET POMONA TOMORROW if you can make it.

AND DON'T FORGET to concentrate on SPRING....THINK SPRING!

Hope your Easter is happy and blessed. Let us hope it will be a beautiful Spring day!

ME

